
 

May 31, 2011 

A special meeting of the Weston County Commissioners convened at 9:15 a.m. with Chairman 

Bruce presiding.  Present for the meeting were Commissioners:  Tom W. Bruce, Marty Ertman, 

Randy Rossman, Lenard D. Seeley, Jerry Shepperson and County Clerk, Mamie C. Krank.  The 

purpose of this special meeting was to work on and discuss the Weston County Budget for 

Fiscal Year 2012. 

 

Good of the Order 

Commissioner Shepperson gave the invocation and Commissioner Bruce lead the delegation in 

the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

Fiscal Year 2012 Budget 

The Commissioners discussed budgets for the entities receiving funding through the one 

percent sales tax money.  Although all of the budgets are tentative, the majority of these 

requests were continued at the previous year’s allocations.  Two new requests were received 

and considered by the Commissioners. 

 

The meeting recessed at 10:25 a.m. and reconvened at 10:33 a.m. with all present. 

 

Fair Board:  Dean Kettley, Fairgrounds Manager, met with the Commissioners to discuss the 

Fair Board budget.  Concerns were raised regarding the cost of maintenance and utilities for 

the new Fair Event Center, located on the Fairgrounds property.  Repairing the restroom 

facilities located at the Fairgrounds was also discussed. 

 

The meeting recessed at 12:02 p.m. and reconvened at 1:31 p.m. with all present. 

 

Tina Conklin, Assessor, met with the Commissioners to explain mill levies and discuss the 

County valuation.  A list of the Districts currently requesting mills was distributed, as well as 

copies of the State Statutes pertaining to mill levies.  Weston County levies twelve mills, of 

those twelve mills; a portion is distributed to both the Fair Board and the Library Board.  The 

Commissioners reviewed the budgets received by these two boards, as well as the Mallo Camp 

Board budget.  The Commissioners requested tentative revenue and cash figures from Susan 

Overman, Treasurer. 

 

The meeting recessed at 1:55 p.m. and reconvened at 2:55 p.m. with all present. 

 

Special Budget Meeting 

A motion was made by Commissioner Shepperson, seconded by Commissioner Rossman, to 

set a Special Budget Meeting for June 14, 2011, at 9:00 a.m.  Motion carried. 

 

There being no further business to come before the Commission, the meeting adjourned at 

2:58 p.m. 

 

    

     

 

Tom W. Bruce 

Attest:  Mamie C. Krank                   Chairman 

 County Clerk  


